

Excellence Delivered As Promised

November 20, 2015

Tom Bold
PA Department of Environmental Protection
Bureau of Waterways Engineering and Wetlands
PO Box 8460
Harrisburg, PA 17105-8460

RE: New Kernsville Dam (D06-434)EAP

Dear Mr. Bold:

We received your letter dated November 2, 2015 indicating that the EAP for New Kernsville Dam was approved for distribution and implementation. Following receipt of that letter we have:

- 1. Distributed an approved copy of the EAP to the appropriate emergency response agencies. These are the agencies identedified as having a responsibility in Sections IV.D through IV.I in the EAP as well as the locations at which the EAP is listed to be available for inspection (Section V.B). Because the November 2, 2015 letter indicated that you had already submitted the approved EAP to several agencies, additional copies were not sent to those agencies.
- Distributed the NOTICE form to the public places identified in Section V.A.

This letter with the seal and signature shown above will serve as the statement certifiying that we have completed these actions as requested in the November 2, 2015 letter.

Thank you for your cooperation in the review and distribution of this EAP. If you have any questions or comments about this subject, you can reach me at (717) 763-7211, Ext. 2707.

Sincerely,

Gannett Fleming, Inc.

Amanda J. Hess, P.E., CFM

Amanda J. Hiro

Hydrologic and Hydraulic Group Manager

cc: Bureau of Conservation and Restoration